
   

March 15, 2024 - April 15, 2024 

  

First Things  

  
A Monthly Newsletter for Members and Friends 
  
Who We Are: FBC: Where every person matters and 
relationships with God and neighbors grow. 
  
What We Do: We are learning to live the life that Jesus 
would live if Jesus were living our life through: 

 meaningful worship and study 

 valuing and loving others through service 
 embracing God's created diversity 

 intentional connections to our community 
 caring for one another through all of life 

  

PRAYER PARTNERS   
  

For the needs of friends & family - January-
February 2024: Ashleigh and Owen (pre-natal 
difficulties/Lois Crosby's granddaughter); Louise 
Bergman (heart surgery recovery); Angela Bushell's 
Dad (cancer-stage 4); Beckett Kobel (health); Shawna 
Kobel (cancer); Joyce Phillips; Chris Seamster & 
Family (Chris in training); Karen Walker-Freeburg 
(ulcers/anemia); Bob Winchester (hospice) 
  

For those that Grieve:  No New Requests 
  

If you know of other folks in our church who need 
special prayer: Please contact the church office by 
phone: 989-835-6731 or via email: 
office@midlandfbc.com  

  
 

 

 
  
Rev. Lara Freeburg joined 
our pastoral staff, in 
December 2012, as the 
Pastor of Preaching and 
Teaching; in June 2015, 
Lara transitioned into the 
role of Lead Pastor. Lara 
has a passion for 
preaching and teaching 
God’s word and for walking 
with people as they 
discover who God has 
created them to be. Lara is 
active in the Anti-Human 
Trafficking Task Force, 
Mid-Michigan Health 
Advisory Council, and 
Faithwalking. She has two 
children: Lola and Devin. 

  
 

 

 



  LETTER FROM PASTOR 

 



  

Holy Week 

Maundy Thursday  
For hundreds of years since the first Passion play, drama and music have gone 
hand in hand during Holy Week. Through the dramatic/musical approach, 
worshipers get a little closer to understanding the suffering of Christ or 
appreciating his glory. Our Maundy Thursday Communion service will be based 
on 3 monologs from a collection by Christian homeschooler, author, and blogger 
Susan A.J. Lyttek entitled, “I Will Sing of My Redeemer.” Worshipers will be invited 
to consider three perspectives, each based on a familiar hymn, toward the 
significance of the Last Supper. Please join us in this special remembrance of 
Christ’s final meal with His disciples before His crucifixion, Thursday, March 28 at 
6:30pm in the chapel.  
  

Good Friday 

The Midland Faith and Worshipping bodies are excited to bring together a ‘mass 
choir’ to offer the beautiful piece, “God So Loved the World” during this year’s 
Good Friday service, and ALL SINGERS are invited to join us. See Pastor Aleka 
for a copy of the music. 
  

Piece: “God So Loved the World” by John Stainer 

Rehearsals: Sundays, March 17th and 24th at 1pm in Main Sanctuary at FUMC 
(We do understand that some may not be able to attend all rehearsals, that’s 
okay.) 
Final Rehearsal: 11am prior to service in Main Sanctuary 

Dress Expectations: In the traditional observance of the day and performance, 
please wear black or dark colors. The liturgical color of the day is black. 
Director for Combined Choir: Tyler Morse, Choral Program Director at FUMC 

Accompanist: Gabrielle Cook-McIlvenna, Director of Music Ministries 

Listening Link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=24pe76Edh_s We 
acknowledge that some musicians are audio learners, so we are providing a 
YouTube link to a performance of this piece. This will allow everyone to have a 
chance to hear the piece in its entirety and find parts and pitches throughout. 
  

Not up for singing right now? We’d love for you to join us in worship & fellowship 
on this special day. The series of three 30-minute services beginning at noon 
on Friday 3/29 at Midland First United Methodist Church (315 West Larkin 
Street) are open to the public. 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES!!! 
  

As a new season in the church calendar begins, we find ourselves in need of a few 
good men & women to serve as worship assistants or to share a children’s 
message. Worship Assistants open the service with the welcome & 
announcements (announcements are provided for you), then lead the call to 
worship, and offer prayers on behalf of the congregation (prayer requests are 
provided for you). If you’d like to present a Children’s Message, the week’s 
Scripture and worship focus will be provided for you to prepare a 5-minute talk/ 
activity designed for children 2-12 years old.  Would you consider stepping in to 
fill one or more of the blanks in the schedule below? Please let Pastor Aleka know 
you’re interested! 

 

  



 

  

 
Mission Trip 

We have received $2,495.70 (donations, deposits, fundraisers) and spent (deposits & 
supplies for fundraisers) $2,012.36 so far. With 8 (possibly 9) volunteers going, our 
remaining balance with ASP is around $1,200.00. Additional expenses will include fuel 
for 2 (possibly 3) vehicles and meals & overnight accommodations on our travel days 
to and from West Virginia. We will also be responsible for our own transportation 
between work sites during our week of service. 
  

Please contact Pastor Aleka for information.  



MUSIC 
  

Take Note           
It's the annual "Cram 'n Jam" at Promise University - time to study for the big 
P2F2P2K exam, or "Precious Promises to Famous Followers of the Past 2000 
Years!" Dee jay "Stan the Man" (Elliot L.) provides music for jammin' while student 
body president, Valerie Dictorian (Omora V.) leads the crammin' as the P.U. 
students review God's promises to Paul, Martin Luther, Pocahontas, the Wesleys, 
Harriet Tubman and missionary Gladys Aylward. History and Literature professor 
Juan Zaponatime (Devin H.), sophomore wrestling champ, Marvelous Marty 
(Maverick F.) and Music teacher, Senora Doremi Fasolati (Danika C.) are just some 
of the zany characters on the Promise U. campus who help to share God's 
promises through a variety of presentations and musical styles. Before the Cram 'n 
Jam closes, the kids realize that the greatest promise is "Whoever calls on the 
name of the Lord will be saved" and that God's promises are for all believers, 
whether they lived 2000 years ago or today! 
  

Join us for a preview during worship on April 14 at 10am. And you won’t want to 
miss the full presentation on Mothers Day, May 12 at 10am. 
  

Special thanks to Bunny Mitchell, Vicki Walter, Ruth Pangborn, Lara Freeburg & 
Lola Heise, Barb Neil, Rachel & Travers LeClair, Ares Varela, Deb Hitt, Ceonni 
Williams, Bobbie Baker, and Claire Caldwell for your help with snacks & 
supervision. 
  

Please note, there will be no program on March 25 and April 1. Happy Easter! 
  
  

Music Calendar  
3/17      BAND, Bells 

3/24      Palm Sunday - BAND 

3/31      Easter - Choir 
4/7        Piano 

4/14      BAND, Take Note Preview 

4/21      BAND, Choir 
4/28      Bells 

5/5        Choir 
5/12      BAND, Take Note Musical 
  

* Bells – No rehearsal 3/17-3/31 * 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



YOUTH 
  

 

  



 

 

 



  

 
  

We'd like to send Warm Birthday & Anniversary Wishes 

 

  

 



 

 
  



 
  
  

 

  

ONLINE DONATIONS 
  

First Baptist Church is now able to accept online donations!   
  

 


